
AGENDA 
 
 
TITLE: Golden Bay Community Board 
DATE: 14 February 2012  
TIME: 9.00 am 
VENUE: Collingwood Fire Station 
MEMBERS: C McLellan (Chair), L Gamby (Deputy Chair), Board 

members K Brookes and M Symmons and Crs M Bouillir and 
P Sangster 
 

 TIME  PAGE 
 

1. 9.00 am OPENING, APOLOGIES, WELCOME 
 

 

2. 9.05 am PUBLIC FORUM 
 

 

3. 9.50 am CONFIRMATION OF MINUTES 
 

 

  3.1 Minutes of the meeting of the Golden Bay 
Community Board held on 13 December 
2011 
 

 

 10.30 am Morning tea 
 

 

4.  PRESENTATIONS 
 

 

 4.1 Helle Janssen - Forestry 
 

 

5.  REPORTS 
 

 

 5.1 Chair’s Report  
 

1 - 22 

  5.1.1 Civil Defence Emergency (See 
Chair’s Report Pages 1 – 3) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board makes contact with NZTA to 
request that two lanes be restored as 
soon as practicable on Birds Hill, SH 60, 
and every effort be made to ensure that a 
road to Totaranui is re-established. 
 
Further: 
 
That the Golden Bay Community Board 
sends letters of appreciation to: Adrian 
Humphries for his outstanding work as 
Recovery Manager to the Civil Defence 

 



team; and the Council staff in both 
Takaka and Richmond offices.” 

 
  5.1.2 James Road Bridge Opening (See 

Chair’s Report Page 4) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 

“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board writes to Engineering Services 
congratulating them on the completion of 
the James Road Bridge contract and also 
writes to Concrete Structures Ltd 
thanking them for their work on this 
bridge.” 

 

 

  5.1.3 Old Golden Bay County Council 
Table (See Chair’s Report Page 5) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 

“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board discusses and makes a decision 
about the historic Golden Bay County 
Council table.” 

 

 

  5.1.4 Driver Licensing – Golden Bay (See 
Chair’s Report Pages 5 - 7) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
Recommendation: 
 

“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board discusses whether to write to 
LTSA regarding the changes to practical 
driver licence tests in Golden Bay.  If the 
tests are not to be retained in Golden 
Bay we request that Richmond be 
considered as a testing centre which will 
reduce the overall travelling time for 
Golden Bay drivers. 
 
Further, the Golden Bay Community 
Board wishes to ensure that all other 
services, such as driver licence 
renewals, plates, vehicle registrations 
continue to happen in Takaka.” 

 

 

  5.1.5 Community Board Targeted Rate 
(See Chair’s Report Pages 8 – 10) 
 

 



Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board submits against this Targeted 
Rate for Community Boards.” 

 
  5.1.6 Port Tarakohe (See Chair’s Report 

Pages 10 and 11) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board writes to the Mayor requesting that 
Port Tarakohe be included in the Board‟s 
delegated governance responsibilities.” 

 

 

  5.1.7 Golden Bay A & P Show (See Chair’s 
Report Page 11) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board puts the money raised from the 
silent auction for the World Cup banners 
towards a community project, yet to be 
decided.” 

 

 

  5.1.8 Dogs in Takaka Town (See Chair’s 
Report Pages 12 – 13) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board discusses the request to have the 
review period brought forward.”  

 

 

  5.1.9 “Welcome to Golden Bay” signage 
(See Chair’s Report Page 13) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board discuss this logo and the 
possibility of new „Welcome to Golden 
Bay‟ signage, which Mr Atkinson offered 
at no cost to the Board.” 

 

 

  5.1.10 Rockland Road Weedbusters 
Request for Funding (See Chair’s 
Report Page 13) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 

 



“THAT the Golden Bay Community 
Board considers this funding request 
from the Rockland Road Weedbusters 
Group and considers granting up to 
$500.” 

 
 5.2 Cr P Sangster’s Report 

 
 

6.  CORRESPONDENCE 
 

 

 6.1 Community Sign request – Penny and Gordon 
Challis 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT Mr & Mrs Challis be advised a community 
sign for Collingwood has been previously requested 
and the Board will write to Council‟s Transportation 
Network Engineer, Selwyn Steedman, to enquire 
when the request may be actioned.” 

 

25 

 6.2 English Language Training for Officials (ELTO) 
meeting with the Golden Bay Community Board 
– Nelson Marlborough Institute of Technology 
(NMIT) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the correspondence from NMIT be received.” 

 

26 

 6.3 Abel Tasman 370th Commemoration: 2012 – 
Penny Griffith 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the progress report and request from Ms 
Griffith regarding Council support for the Abel 
Tasman 370th Commemoration 2012 be received.” 

 

27  - 28 

 6.4 “Safeguarding Children & Young People” 
Seminar – Golden Bay Community Workers 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 
“THAT the information on the “Safeguarding Children 
& Young People” seminar be received.” 

 

29 - 30 

 6.5 Salisbury Swing Bridge Signage – Richard 
Liddicoat (Online Communications Officer) 
 
Suggested recommendation: 
 

31 - 32 



“THAT the correspondence from the Online 
Communications Officers regarding Salisbury Swing 
Bridge signage be received.” 

 
7.  OTHER 

 
 

 7.1 Consultation on the Proposal to change Pupu 
Springs Road and Pupu Valley Road to Te 
Waikoropupu Springs Road and Te 
Waikoropupu Valley Road 
 
Suggested recommendation:   
 
“THAT in view of the feedback received the Golden 
Bay Community Board recommends to Engineering 
Services that the names Te Waikoropupu Springs 
Road and Te Waikoropupu Valley Road be used on 
signage in addition to Pupu for both the springs road 
and valley road.”   

 
This recognises that to change the names could 
cause confusion for visitors and locals alike.  
The Board also recognises that acceptance and 
familiarity may take a period of time especially 
for those for whom this is their residential 
address. 

 

 
NB:  Golden Bay Community Board members to attend the Waste Water Treatment 
Plant Working Group meeting on 14 February 1.15 pm – 3.15 pm at the conclusion of 
the meeting. 
 
NB:  The waste water treatment plant open day is Friday 17 February, at 11am – 
2pm.  Engineers will be on site to answer questions.  Public welcome.  


